NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

103 PARK AVENUE VARIANCE REQUEST

The Board of Adjustment of the City of Oakland will hold a Public Hearing at 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February 16, 2022 at the Glendale/Oakland Courtroom, 424 S. Sappington Rd, Glendale MO 63122 to hear the following requests for variance from the zoning code of the City of Oakland:

Rory Trankler wishes to replace the entire 214-feet of existing chain link fence that currently encloses his entire rear yard. 75-feet (35% of total) of this fence abuts the sidewalk along E Argonne Dr. The existing fence sits roughly 5.75-feet off the street edge of pavement. The first variance request relates to Code section 405.555(H) which states: “No fence shall be located on public right-of-way or within ten (10) feet of the edge of the pavement of any street”. The new fence would replace the old fence in the exact same location as it sits today, which requires a variance of 4.25-feet from the code. The second variance request relates to code section 405.555 (J)(1) which requires “No fence is to exceed six (6) feet in height on any residential property. Any fence exceeding four (4) feet in height on residential property shall be restricted to the rear yard area only (area to the rear of the front corner edge of the home). Any rear or side yard that abuts another home's front yard or a street will be limited to a four (4) foot high fence.” The new fence would be 5 feet in height in one of the front yards of a double frontage lot requiring a variance of 1 foot from the code.
Citizens are invited to submit written comments or appear in person at the Public Hearing to comment upon this topic.  Any individual wishing to attend the meeting who has special needs (e.g. hearing impaired or other disability) that must be accommodated, please contact the City Administrator/Clerk at 314-416-0026.
